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accordance with the law and the public 
interest. 

Postal mail addressed to the 
Commission is subject to delay due to 
heightened security screening. As a 
result, we encourage you to submit your 
comments online, or to send them to the 
Commission by courier or overnight 
service. To make sure that the 
Commission considers your online 
comment, you must file it at https://
ftcpublic.commentworks.com/ftc/
RedFlagsPRA2 by following the 
instructions on the web-based form. 
When this Notice appears at http://
www.regulations.gov/#!home, you also 
may file a comment through that Web 
site. 

If you file your comment on paper, 
write ‘‘Red Flags Rule, PRA Comment, 
Project No. P095406,’’ on your comment 
and on the envelope. You can mail your 
comment to the following address: 
Federal Trade Commission, Office of the 
Secretary, 600 Pennsylvania Avenue 
NW., Suite CC–5610 (Annex J), 
Washington, DC 20580, or deliver your 
comment to the following address: 
Federal Trade Commission, Office of the 
Secretary, Constitution Center, 400 7th 
Street SW., 5th Floor, Suite 5610 
(Annex J), Washington, DC 20024. 

The FTC Act and other laws that the 
Commission administers permit the 
collection of public comments to 
consider and use in this proceeding as 
appropriate. The Commission will 
consider all timely and responsive 
public comments that it receives on or 
before November 4, 2015. For 
information on the Commission’s 
privacy policy, including routine uses 
permitted by the Privacy Act, see http:// 
www.ftc.gov/ftc/privacy.htm. For 
supporting documentation and other 

information underlying the PRA 
discussion in this Notice, see http://
www.reginfo.gov/public/jsp/PRA/
praDashboard.jsp. 

Comments on the information 
collection requirements subject to 
review under the PRA should 
additionally be submitted to OMB. If 
sent by U.S. mail, they should be 
addressed to Office of Information and 
Regulatory Affairs, Office of 
Management and Budget, Attention: 
Desk Officer for the Federal Trade 
Commission, New Executive Office 
Building, Docket Library, Room 10102, 
725 17th Street NW., Washington, DC 
20503. Comments sent to OMB by U.S. 
postal mail, however, are subject to 
delays due to heightened security 
precautions. Thus, comments instead 
should be sent by facsimile to (202) 
395–5806. 

David C. Shonka, 
Principal Deputy General Counsel. 
[FR Doc. 2015–25257 Filed 10–2–15; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6750–01–P 

GENERAL SERVICES 
ADMINISTRATION 

[Notice–OGP–2015–01; Docket 2015–0002; 
Sequence 17] 

Federal Management Regulation; 
Redesignation of Federal Building 

AGENCY: Office of Government-wide 
Policy (OGP), General Services 
Administration. 
ACTION: Notice of a bulletin. 

SUMMARY: The attached bulletin 
announces the redesignation of a 
Federal building. 

DATES: This bulletin expires April 5, 
2016. The building redesignation 
remains in effect until canceled or 
superseded by another bulletin. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
General Services Administration, Office 
of Government-wide Policy (OGP), Attn: 
Carolyn Austin-Diggs, 1800 F Street 
NW., Washington, DC 20405, at 202– 
219–1800, or by email at carolyn.austin- 
diggs@gsa.gov. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: This 
bulletin announces the redesignation of 
a Federal building. Public Law 114–16, 
129 STAT. 200, dated May 22, 2015, 
designated the United States Customs 
and Border Protection Port of Entry 
located at First Street and Pan American 
Avenue in Douglas, Arizona, as the 
‘‘Raul Hector Castro Port of Entry.’’ 

Dated: September 28, 2015. 
Denise Turner Roth, 
Administrator of General Services. 

General Services Administration 

Redesignation of Federal Building 

OGP–2015–01 

TO: Heads of Federal Agencies 
SUBJECT: Redesignation of Federal 

Building 

1. What is the purpose of this 
bulletin? This bulletin announces the 
redesignation of a Federal building. 

2. When does this bulletin expire? 
This bulletin announcement expires 
April 5, 2016. The building designation 
remains in effect until canceled or 
superseded by another bulletin. 

3. Redesignation. The former and new 
name of the redesignated building is as 
follows: 

Former name New name 

United States Customs and Border Protection Port of Entry .................. Raul Hector Castro Port of Entry. 
First Street and Pan American Avenue, Douglas, Arizona ...................... First Street and Pan American Avenue, Douglas, Arizona. 

4. Who should we contact for further 
information regarding redesignation of 
this Federal building? U.S. General 
Services Administration, Office of 
Government-wide Policy (OGP), Attn: 
Carolyn Austin-Diggs, 1800 F Street 
NW., Washington, DC 20405, telephone 
number: 202–219–1800, or email at 
Carolyn.austin-diggs@gsa.gov. 

Denise Turner Roth, 
Administrator of General Services. 
[FR Doc. 2015–25152 Filed 10–2–15; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 6820–14–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND 
HUMAN SERVICES 

Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention 

Healthcare Infection Control Practices 
Advisory Committee (HICPAC) 

In accordance with section 10(a)(2) of 
the Federal Advisory Committee Act 
(P.L. 92–463), the Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention (CDC) announce 
the following meeting for the 
aforementioned committee: 

Times and Dates 
9:00 a.m.–5:00 p.m., November 5, 2015 

9:00 a.m.–12:00 p.m., November 6, 2015 
Place: Centers for Disease Control and 

Prevention Global Communications 
Center, Building 19, Auditorium B, 1600 
Clifton Rd., Atlanta, Georgia 30333. 

Status: Open to the public, limited 
only by the space available. Please 
register for the meeting at www.cdc.gov/ 
hicpac. 

Purpose: The Committee is charged 
with providing advice and guidance to 
the Director, Division of Healthcare 
Quality Promotion, the Director, 
National Center for Emerging and 
Zoonotic Infectious Diseases (NCEZID), 
the Director, CDC, the Secretary, Health 
and Human Services regarding (1) the 
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